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November 17, 2022 

 

In accordance with Paragraph 1 of the South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental 

Control (“DHEC”) Order dated May 7, 2021, and New-Indy Catawba LLC’s (“New-Indy”) Public 

Notification Plan dated May 17, 2021, New-Indy presents the following Public Notification.    

 

Description of Unplanned Activity:  

The steam stripper was taken down for emergency repairs on November 17, 2022.  

 

Purpose of Activity: 

Water leak repair:  During this unplanned activity, New-Indy maintained the condensate 

monitoring and pretreatment system to proactively mitigate and take all steps necessary to 

minimize any potential release of hydrogen sulfide. 

 

Date of Activity: 

The steam stripper was shut down on November 17, 2022 (4:00am – 11:30am, 7.5 hours total 

duration).  All necessary repairs were completed.  Flow to the steam stripper was re-established 

at 11:30 am.  All monitoring and pretreatment requirements were maintained with no excursions 

throughout the downtime event. 

 

 

Contact Information: 

New-Indy may be reached at catawba.info@new-indycb.com concerning this activity. 


